TOWN OF GREENVILLE NOVEMBER MEETING MEETING DATE: NOVEMBER 10, 2003 MEETING TIME: 7:30 P.M.

PUBLIC MATTERS COMING BEFORE THE COUNCIL (TO BE PUT ON AGENDA-CONTACT TOWN HALL AT LEAST TEN (10) DAYS BEFORE COUNCIL MEETING).

I MINUTES OF OCTOBER MEETING: TO BE APPROVED BY COUNCIL
II. LEGAL:
HEADING ON DOLICEAS & HINE MEADOD DRODUDTY

III. ORDINANCE MATTERS:

IV. OTHER MATTERS:

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

- A. STREETS
- **B. PUBLIC RELATIONS**
- C. TOWN MARSHAL
- V. WATER UTILITY (GARY GETROST)
- VI. FINANCE (JACK SPRIGLER)
- VII. ADJOURNMENT

MINUTES - TOWN COUNCIL TOWN OF GREENVILLE November 10, 2003

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by Council President L. Ray Gibson with Councilmembers David Matthews, Hanzel Barclay, Ted Miller, Reymond Receveur and Clerk Treasurer Jack Sprigler present.

Also attending was Gary Getrost (Utility Supt), Denise Franke (Fifer Law Office), Marshal David Moore, and the newly elected Town Council and Clerk Treasurer members.

Minutes of the October 13 meeting was approved 5-0 on motion to approve by T. Miller.

Don Ragains and Kevin Merritt approached the council for approval of a used car lot at the intersection of US150 and Buttown Roads. Council stated that since the Town does not have zoning ordinances the would no take exception to the plan providing they contact the In. Dept of Transportation and observe the Town ordinances pertaining to set back, side line restrictions, etc. They were advised to contact the highway department and were given the ordinance pertaining to signs/advertising.

The Council held a hearing on the unsafe building at 6778 Georgetown/Greenville Road owned by D. Meador. Mr. Meador was not present for the hearing nor did he have a representative. Denise Franke recommended the Council issue an order setting out actions to be take by Mr. Meador in order for the Council to proceed.

Council approved 5-0 Ordinances 2003-T-029 and 2003-T-030 titled " An ordinance Establishing Salaries for Elected Officials for the year 2004".

Council approved 5-0 customer water bill adjustments, and Claims for the Town/Utility.

Gary apprised the Council of current and impending wholesale water rates by Greenville water suppliers. The Council voted 5-0 to proceed to increase water rates by the wholesale rates increases.

No further business coming before the Council the meeting was adjourned.

Council

Presiding Officer

ATTEST:

ADJUSTMENTS

OCTOBER 13th THRU NOVEMBER 5th

02-0140	RICHARDSON	PENALTY	1.96
02-0890	JONES	PENALTY	2.06
01-0820	PERRY	PENALTY	1.10
03-1820-08	FORSYTH	PENALTY	1.63
01-1770	CASSADY	OVERPAYMENT	35.71
03-2580	BECK	OVERPAYMENT	25.75
01-2470	VANCE	ESTIMATED BILL ERROR	663.55
04-0450	RAYBURN	PENALTY	.72
01-0260	WORRALL	METER READ WRONG	1.68
03-1820-15	PARKER	LEAK	89.94
03-155-03	TONG	MISC. CREDIT	.79
			826.00

APPROVED, this _______Day of November, 2003

Greenville Town Council

\	4-41	Veu	6	\ 4D		
Memi	TOV er	Jew		<u> </u>	n	_
Memb	eZe Bru	men d))	wen	-
Memb	er Z	, 10-1 VL	1/2	24		
Memb	er S	Ph.	RT.	Ž		
Memb	er					
Memb	er					_

Town of Greenville Greenville Municipal Water Utility

P. O. Box 188, Greenville, Indiana 47124-0188 Tel: (812) 923-9821 • Fax: (812) 923-1099

Octo	ber 14, 2003		
Dear		 	
Dear		 	

This letter is being written in response to your inquiry concerning the availability of water utility services for proposed housing and/or buildings within the Town of Greenville's service area.

The Greenville Water Utility is currently providing metered service on an as requested basis for newly installed services. At the present time, the Town of Greenville is at or near capacity in its ability to provide water utility services for newly installed services.

The Town of Greenville cannot guarantee that water utility services will be available for any newly installed house or building within the Town of Greenville's service area for the foreseeable future. However, the Town of Greenville will continue to supply water, as available under current contractual agreements, as requested for newly installed services on a house-by-house or building-by-building basis.

If you are in need of additional information, please advise.

Sincerely,

L. Ray Gibson, President,

Greenville Town Council

Greenville Water Company



Harlan Uhl, Principal

स्वक्राल्यक्षाः Georgestacy ochrod 2025 Creox Blacet Greenville, Indiana 17424 Telephone: (८४२) १८३-८८३1 Tax: (८४८) १८३-४०४5

October 7, 2003

To: Greenville Town Board
From: Greenville Elementary P.T.O.
Re: Ribbon Cutting for new improved Nature Trail

On behalf of the Greenville Elementary P.T.O. I would like to invite you to a ribbon cutting ceremony, Thursday October 23rd on the Nature Trail behind the school at 10:00 a.m.

We received a grant from the Caesar's Foundation last year to pave the trail and build a small pavillion. It is now complete and we want to invite the community to see what an improvement it is!

No r.s.v.p. needed, but we hope some of you can attend.

Sincerely,

Bonny Wise, V-P

P.T.O.